

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO KÌ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 NĂM HỌC 2024-2025
LONG AN Môn thi: TIẾNG ANH

ĐỀ THAM KHẢO 15

Thời gian: 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

*Đề thi gồm 02 trang. Thí sinh làm bài trên giấy thi do cán bộ coi thi phát.
Thí sinh chỉ ghi đáp án vào giấy thi, không viết lại đề.
Cán bộ coi thi không giải thích gì thêm.*

Họ và tên thí sinh: Số báo danh:

PART 1. READING COMPREHENSION (3,5 POINTS) (10 Câu)

1. Complete the passage with the words given in the box. There is ONE extra word. (1,5 points)

problems - ready - do - from - moon - play - be

Today you can get your wish to walk on the moon because America's Space Agency, NASA, proved that it was able to get people to the (1) _____ and back. And if you plan to take a trip to space, you will have to get (2) _____ a few months before the flight. You must (3) _____ in excellent physical condition so as to keep you strong in space or when you return to earth. You should run a lot, swim every day, (4) _____ aerobics and push-ups. You must get a note (5) _____ the doctor that shows that you are in perfect health. These physical activities can help prevent health (6) _____ after this trip.

2. Read the passage and do the following tasks. (2,0 points)

People all over the world are worried about things that are happening to the environment. People are destroying the earth. The seas and rivers are too dirty to swim in. There is so much smoke in the air that it is unhealthy to live in many of the world's cities. On one well-known city, for example, poisonous gases from cars pollute the air so much that the policemen have to wear oxygen masks. We have cut down so many trees that there are now vast areas of wasteland all over the world. As a result, so many farmers in parts of Africa cannot grow to eat. In some countries in Asia, there is so little rice. Moreover, we do not take enough care of the countryside. Wild animals are quickly disappeared. For instance, tigers are rare in India now because people have killed too many for them to survive. However, it isn't so simple to talk about the problem. We must act now before it is too late to do anything about it.

***Complete the answers with information from the passage. (WRITE NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS)**

1. What are people doing to the earth?

They _____ the earth.

2. Where is it unhealthy for people to live ?

It is unhealthy for people to live in many of _____

***Write full answer to the questions.**

3. What do the policemen have to do to avoid poisonous gases from cars?

4. According to the passage, why are animals in India becoming rare?

PART 2. USE OF ENGLISH (3,5POINTS) (14 câu)

1. Put the verbs in the correct forms or tenses. (1,5 points)

1. They (recycle) _____ rubbish in the UK for many years.
2. Vietnam (win) _____ the AFF Cup in 2008.
3. Tuan (not, go) _____ to the movie theater tomorrow, will he?
4. My brother, Tom often (sleep) _____ like a log.
5. He'd better (try).....his best to do the test.
6. Mrs. Mi gives Mrs. Ha advice on how (save) _____ water.

2. Complete each sentence with one suitable preposition or connective given in the box. There is ONE extra word. (1,25 points)

nevertheless - before - on - after - therefore - of

1. My evening _____ class will end at 7.30, so I can only meet you _____ that time.
2. Turn _____ the TV for me, will you? I want to watch weather forecast.
3. Her parents are very proud _____ her success.
4. **She** spoke quietly., everyone in the hall could hear her.
5. Tom didn't want to wake his parents up. _____, he played the guitar very softly.

3. Use the correct form of the words given in each sentence. (0,75 point)

1. Nowadays most countries are interested in saving _____ resources. **NATURE**
2. We all looked _____ after the summer holiday. **HEALTH**
3. Trinh Cong Son is a famous _____ in Vietnam. **MUSIC**

PART 3. WRITING (3 POINTS) (6 câu)

1. Rewrite the following sentences as directed. (2,0 points)

1. The government has done a lot of work to prevent the pandemic..
A lot of work _____
2. It is a pity that my best friend can't go fishing with me.
I wish _____
3. Let's take part in the charity activities in our neighborhood.
How about _____ ?
4. I feel tired so I go to bed early.
If _____
5. *I lent you a book. The book was written by one my friends.*
I lent you
6. *Alice may miss the train. But she can get the next one.*
- If.....

2. Make meaningful sentences from the words or phrases given. (1,0 point)

1. It/ be/ difficult/ get up/early/ do/ morning exercise/ every day.
→ _____

2. If/ he/ try/ best/ study, pass/ exam/ easy.

→

3. It/ convenient/ me/ take/ bus/ school →

4. If/ everyone/ be/ aware of/ the danger/ pandemic, we/ stop/ easy.

→

5. house/ where/ they/ live/ be/ beautiful. →

6. Would you like/ come/ my house/ Sunday?

→

-THE END-